Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
January 15, 2009
Members present were: Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Barb Scott, Glen Scott, Jack Busher, Janeen Igou, Pam Scott and Rich Dudley.
The meeting was called to order at 5:35 pm.
The minutes from the last meeting (November 2008) were reviewed and approved by a unanimous vote. 
Treasurer’s Report:  A copy was passed around and accepted and approved unanimously.  Our current balance is $6210 in First Bank and $5287 in the ING account.  The Endowment is in a 6 month rollover CD right now.  
Old Business
Grants:  Glen will forge ahead with the Boeing grant as Rich has some figures he needs.  Options to apply for were signage for the new property or a web camera system for the Newman property which comes to about $15,000.  A motion was made to pursue funding for the web camera setup as signage for the new property will not be needed for awhile.  The motion was voted on and approved unanimously.  Look for emails on info Glen needs or pieces to complete.  A proposal was made to form an action group to work on a grant to obtain funding to pay a park naturalist.  This group will meet outside the board meetings.  Volunteers for that group are Glen, Jerry, Jack, Pam and Janeen.  Janeen will chair the group and Rich will represent the Park.  A motion was made to officially charter this group and was approved unanimously.  
Committee Reports
Finance/Programs:  No news
Membership:  No new members, no renewals.  
Communications:  Jack got a newsletter out.  He is also playing with the idea of developing a website for the Friends using “I Web” on his Mac.  The next newsletter will go out in March.
Park Manager Update

-Campground:  Is open.  Reservations can be made on line beginning March 1.

-Volunteer Update:  The cookie burner hikes continue to be popular.  Pat Grove developed a Mystery Hike that was well attended.  The raptor monitor program is up and running again for another season under the guidance of Janeen.  An owl monitoring program is also beginning Jan 31.  Pat Grove and Seasonal Ranger Ryan are doing a program on Wildlife spotting Feb 8 at 1:00.  Volunteers are also allowing the park to keep the Visitor Center open in light of the recent budget  and staff cuts.     
-The Top of the Mountain purchase was finalized today.  

-State Parks is celebrating their 50th anniversary this year

-There may be a “Grand Opening” ceremony of the campground April 4.  Nothing is final yet.

-There will be an international bike race at the park on June 13.  About 200 bikers are expected.

The Climb to Conquer Cancer will also be held at the park again this Spring.

New business

-2009 FCMSP Programs Budget :  The Board reviewed the 2009 budget and made some suggestions for changes.  Much discussion was held regarding priorities and spending.  
Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:10 pm.  Next meeting will be February 19 at 5:30pm.  
Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare

